
 

 

 

 

 

 

RUNHALL RECREATION GROUND – Charity number 244796 

Report for the Annual Parish Meeting – April 2023 

 

• The trustees have met twice since last year with various email communications 

between meetings. 

• Rents for the coming year have now been collected and banked. We have no vacant 

plots and have 2 people on the waiting list 

• We continue to have a few issues with tenants not adhering to the agreement they 

signed – some areas are still very untidy. We are continuing to monitor this and 

looking at ways we can improve it. 

• We have submitted our annual return to the Charities commission  

• Our insurance was renewed in the summer and we thank the Parish council for the 

grant to enable us to do this. 

• We are looking at the possibility of putting water on the allotments for tenants use – 

this is still in its early stages – getting quotes and then looking at how it will be 

funded. 

• Two trustees have resigned this year – we thank Peter and Andrew for their time 

with us. We appointed Caroline Blacklock as one replacement and we are speaking to 

another resident to hopefully fill the second vacancy 

 

If you would like to know more about the Recreation Ground – which was left to Runhall in 

an Inclosure of 1853 – please search on the Charity Commissions website.  

Trustees – Bev Long, Liz Holmes, Caroline Blacklock 

Point of contact – Bev Long.   Tel; 01362 850162 Email; brownowlbev@gmail.com 


